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From the Revd John Higman  
Rector of Mary Tavy and Peter Tavy  
 

Dear Friends 
 

Most of you will have heard of Avian (bird) flu, and if you keep chickens, 

ducks, or geese you should be aware of the current measures put in 

place by Defra to minimize the risk of your poultry having contact with 

wild migratory birds. 
 

Part of my work with Devon and Somerset Trading Standards has been 

to try to publicise the temporary requirements and to make sure that 

information and guidance reaches those who need to know. 
 

In days gone by the good old leaflet and poster were the standard tried 

and trusted means of communication.  But itõs different now ð websites 

and social media are the way to spread the message in our digital age.  

So I have found myself having to ôdoõ postings on Facebook and Twitter 

ð well at least the latter sounds vaguely connected with birds! 
 

If, unlike me, you are an avid social media user please bear with me.  If 

you are not, I am sure that you will at least have heard of Twitter.  A 

Twitter user can type a message of up to 140 characters and post it on 

their Twitter account.  This is tweeting. 
 

The tweets can then be read by other people, and if you like the tweet 

you can click and choose to follow that person.  If you do become a 

follower, you get to see all their different tweets. You get a feel for what 

they are thinking and doing as they share their views on different 

matters.  President Donald Trump is someone who regularly responds 

to issues with a tweet. 
 

In calling his disciples Jesus would say to them ôFollow meõ and 

immediately they left what they were doing and became his followers.  

In those days this literally meant walking from place to place following 

Jesus around and listening to what he taught. 
 

If Jesus were around today perhaps he would have had a Twitter account 

to promote Godõs mission!  As it is, you can find his sayings in the Bible 

which could count as tweets. Remember a tweet has no more than 140 

characters. 
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ôHave you believed because you have seen me?  Blessed are those who 

have not seen and yet have come to believeõ. (John 20:29) 
 

 ôFor God so loved the world that he gave his only Son, so that everyone 

who believes in him may not perish but may have eternal life.õ (John 3:16) 
 

As Christians we are Jesusõ followers and if his ôtweetsõ are to be read 
and understood by others, then itõs us who have to make them known 

ð all of us are called to be part of his mission. 
 

The opportunity to spread his message occurs in every meeting we have 

and every situation we find ourselves in ð if Christ is in our hearts, he 

goes wherever we go. 
 

So, as his followers, we have a role to play and a job to do. Christ gave 

everything for those he loved, including you and me. If we like that 

ôtweetõ, we ought to share it with others. 
 

But there is a limit to what tweets can tell us. They may whet our 

appetites and help us to know about Jesus, the challenge is to go beyond 

this, and know him personally through prayer and worship. 
  4  
With every blessing 
 

John Higman 

 

 

 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Prayer of the month  
 

This is a prayer of Cardinal Newman (1801 ð 1890), who 
became first an Anglican and then a Roman catholic. He 
also wrote some of the hymns we use. I saw it first in 
capital letters in a mosa ic round a chapel commemorating 
American war dead in World War II, on the borders of 
Normandy and Brittany. It has stayed with me ever since.  
 

òLord, support us all the day long, till the shades 
lengthen and the evening comes , and the busy 
world is hushed , and the fever of life is over , and 
our work is done. Then in thy mercy give us a safe 
lodging and peace at last.   Amen  
 

Judith Davies  
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February  2017 (Services are in Tavistock Parish Church unless otherwise indicated) 
 

Wed 1  10.30 am  Holy Communion  

 3.30 pm  Messy Church  

 

Thurs 2 7.30 pm Tavi Praise ð Bere Alston United Church 

  

Fri 3  8.30 am  Holy Communion  

 10 am Holy Dusters 

 10 am Coffee Morning in church 

 

Sat 4 7.30 pm Ten Tors Orchestra concert 

 

Sun 5 FOURTH SUNDAY BEFORE LENT  

 7.30 am Morning Prayer  

 8 am Holy Communion  (BCP)  

 9.45 am Family C ommunion: a service for  

   children and adults together  

 9.45 am Holy Communion ð Christ Church , Brentor  

 11.15 am Holy Communion ð Gulworthy  

 6 pm  Evensong 

 

Tue 7 7.30 pm Prayer and Stillness Group ð 10 Courtlands Road 

  

W ed 8 10.30 am Holy Communion  

 7.30 pm Ignatian Prayer Group ð 31 Grenville Drive  

  

Fri 10  8.30 am Holy Communion  

  

Sat 11 10 am Intercessorsõ Prayer Group 

  

Sun 12 THIRD SUNDAY BEFORE LENT   

 7.30 am Morning Prayer  

 8 am Holy Communion  

 9.45 am Family Co mmunion: a service for  

   children and adults together  

 9.45 am Prayer and Praise  ð Christ Church, Brentor  

 11.15 am Holy Communion  - Gulworthy  

 2 pm  Family Baptism  

 6 pm  Choral Evensong for the Melanesian Brotherhood  

  

Wed 15  10.30 am  Holy Communion  
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Fri 17   8.30 am   Holy Communion  

 

February  2017 (Services are in Tavistock Parish Church unless otherwise indicated) 

 

Sat 18 7 pm  Friendõs Quiz Night ð parish centre 

 

Sun 19 SECOND SUNDAY BEFORE LENT  

 7.30 am Morning Prayer  

 8 am Holy Communion  

 9.45 am Family Communion : a service for  

   children and adults together  

 9.45 am Holy Communion  ð Christ Church, Brentor  

 11.15 am Holy Communion  ð Gulworthy  

 6 pm  Holy Communion for Heali ng and Wholeness  

  

We d 22 10.30 am Holy Communion   

 7.30 pm Ignatian Prayer Group ð 31 Grenville Drive 

 

Fri 24  8.30 am Holy Communion  

 

Sun 26 SUNDAY NEXT BEFORE LENT  

 7.30 am Morning Prayer  

 8 am Holy Communion  

 9.45 am Family Co mmunion: a service with  

   a group for children  

 9.45 am Family Service  ð Christ Church, Brentor  

 11.15 am All -Comersõ Family Service ð Gulworthy  

 6 pm  Evensong 

 

March 2017  (Services are in Tavistock Parish Church unless otherwise indicated) 

 

Wed 1  ASH WE DNESDAY  

 9 am  Schoolsõ Ash Wednesday  Service 

 10.30 am Holy Communion  

 3.30 pm  Messy Church  

 7.30 pm  Holy Communion  

 

Fri 3  8.30 am Holy Communion  
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From the Vicarage é  

 

Candlemas   

The Presentation of Christ in the Temple  

  

Luke 2.22-40: When the time came for their purification 

according to the law of Moses, Mary and Joseph brought Jesus 

up to Jerusalem to present him to the Lord (as it is written in 

the law of the Lord, 'Every firstborn male shall be designated 

as holy to the Lord'), and they offered a sacrifice according to 

what is stated in the law of the Lord, 'a pair of turtle-doves or 

two young pigeons. 'Now there was a man in Jerusalem whose 

name was Simeon; this man was righteous and devout, looking 

forward to the consolation of Israel, and the Holy Spirit rested 

on him. It had been revealed to him by the Holy Spirit that he 

would not see death before he had seen the Lord's Messiah. 

Guided by the Spirit, Simeon came into the temple; and when 

the parents brought in the child Jesus, to do for him what was 

customary under the law, Simeon took him in his arms and 

praised God, saying, 'Master, now you are dismissing your 

servant in peace, according to your word; for my eyes have 

seen your salvation, which you have prepared in the presence 

of all peoples, a light for revelation to the Gentiles and for 

glory to your people Israel.' And the child's father and mother 

were amazed at what was being said about him. Then Simeon 

blessed them and said to his mother Mary,'This child is 

destined for the falling and the rising of many in Israel, and to 

be a sign that will be opposed so that the inner thoughts of 

many will be revealed - and a sword will pierce your own soul 

too.' There was also a prophet, Anna the daughter of Phanuel, 

of the tribe of Asher. She was of a great age, having lived with 

her husband seven years after her marriage, then as a widow 



 

 

6 

to the age of eighty-four. She never left the temple but 

worshipped there with fasting and prayer night and day. At 

that moment she came, and began to praise God and to speak 

about the child to all who were looking for the redemption of 

Jerusalem. When they had finished everything required by the 

law of the Lord, they returned to Galilee, to their own town of 

Nazareth. The child grew and became strong, filled with 

wisdom; and the favour of God was upon him. 

  
The Calendar and Lectionary of the Church keeps the 2nd 

February as Candlemas (also known as òThe Presentation of 

Christ in the Templeó). The Feast of Candlemas is not an 

optional extra, but the natural climax after forty days, of the 

Christmas/Epiphany season. It is a celebration rich in meaning. 

The revelation of the child Jesus in the Temple, greeted by 

Simeon and Anna, calls for our rejoicing. Simeonõs words are 

prophetic: He speaks of the òfalling and rising of manyó, and 

of òthe sword that will pierceó. By speaking in this way, 

Simeon points towards Easter, and Jesusõ suffering. 

  

Coming at the very end of the Christmas celebration and with 

Lent very close (Ash Wednesday is the 5th March), Simeonõs 

words make Candlemas a kind of pivot in the Christian year. 

On the 2nd February we take one last look at Christmas - 

yes, God became incarnate, he came to us as one of us. The 

word was seen among us - God took human form. And at 

Candlemas we celebrate the time when Mary and Joseph took 

Jesus to the temple in Jerusalem to give thanks for his birth. 

The child was greeted by Simeon and Anna who thanked God 

for what they had seen. It's a wonderful story, and Simeon and 

Anna are marvellous characters. Physically, they are nearing 

the end of their lives. The world in which they live is narrow 
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and limited, and yet they have a sense of vision and a depth of 

understanding not shared by their contemporaries. They are 

radical in their thinking. What Simeon says about the baby 

must have sounded absurd, even shocking, to the people of 

the day. How could this baby from an obscure carpenter's 

home be a "light to lighten the gentiles"? Simeon proclaims 

that Jesus would be a light to all people, a light to the whole 

world, Jew and gentile alike. 

  

What was it that made Simeon so happy in the temple? What 

did he hold in his arms that day? Simply a child, a baby not fully 

matured. A baby that would grow and develop to be the 

saviour of all, the new Adam. This is what the people of Israel 

had been promised, and this is what has been given to each of 

us. Rowan Williams, writing some years ago, succinctly 

summed up the significance of Christ's presentation in the 

temple with these words: "Simeon the priest, when he had 

received Christ in his arms so that he might present him to 

God, understood when he saw him, that he was not offering 

Christ, but was himself being offered". 

  

Today, the promise that, through Christ we may be presented 

and raised up to God, remains the hope of all Christians. 

  
 

With my love and prayers                                             Chris Hardwick 
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WOMENõS WORLD DAY OF PRAYER 
(International and Interdenominational) 
 

On Friday 3 March over 5,000 services will be held in the British Isles 

on the theme of ôAm I Being Unfair to You?õ  The Christian women of 

the Philippines wrote the service and it has been translated into 1,000 
different languages and dialects, to be used on Friday, 3 March, starting 

at sunrise over the island of Samoa and continuing until sunset off the 

coast of American Samoa. 
 

In 2013 Typhoon Haiyan ð named locally as ôYolandaõ - struck the 

Philippine islands in the western Pacific Ocean.  This is mentioned in 

the service but you will also hear the stories of a girl, a mother and an 

older woman as they recount their situations and their hopes and 

fears.  The service focuses on the Bible story of the workers in the 

vineyard:  Matthew 20 vv 1-16.  There is a reflection on the artwork 

designed by Rowena ôApolõ Laxamana-Sta. Rosa.  It is very thought 

provoking and illustrates contrasting scenes. 
 

We are privileged at St Eustachiusõ to be hosting the service this year.  

It begins at 2 pm and everyone, including men, is welcome to attend.  I 

hope we shall have a good representation from the St Eustachiusõ 

church family and wider Mission Community to take part in this very 

special interdenominational service and learn more about life in the 

Philippines. 
 

Elizabeth Watkins 

 

 
The facility to buy products ôon lineõ and make a donation to  

St Eustachiusõ 
 

Register with òeasyfundraisingó. Nominate St Eustachius, Tavistock as your 

chosen charity, proceed to the Suppliers, make your purchase and a donation 

will be made to the Church without involving you in any further expense. 
 

The Church offers a big thank you for your donation made by this method. 
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St Eustachiusô Church 

Living with Bereavement: 
 

The Funeral has taken place, we have said our farewells, 

family and friends have returned home, and we are left alone 

with our memories, of love, joys and sadness  

and maybe regrets. 

 

 

 
 

 

Bereavement leaves us in places we are not familiar with and 

finds us in different situations that we are not used to.  

 

We would like to invite you to ñLiving with Bereavementò, a 

new group to be held on the third Thursday of the month from 

2 pm until 3.30 pm in the Parish Centre Tavistock, next to the 

Bedford Hotel, where over a cup of tea and cake we can share 

with others going through similar experiences of the loss of a 

loved one. This group is for everyone, so please do come and 

join us. 
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Do you seek true illumination?  
Lent C ourse 2017  

 

Our upcoming Lent course, chosen by Father Chris, is the York course 

entitled ôReceiving Christ in five different waysõ. We have probably all 
come to follow our Christian faith by many different paths, and from 

many different backgrounds, but the end should be the same for us all, 

that is to become disciples of our Lord Jesus.  

In his book ôThe imitation of Christõ, a reflective study that has sold 

second only to the bible, Thomas á Kempis opens with the words of our 

Lord òHe that followeth me shall not walk in darknessó. ć Kempis says 

that these words teach us how far we must imitate Christõs life and 

character if we are to seek true illumination. And yes, if most of you are 

like me, we do fall short, but the first step along the path is to receive 

Christ. 
 

The ôYork courseõ looks at how we may do that from five different 

aspects:- 

 Receiving Christ as children of God 

 Receiving Christ in the stranger and needy 

 Receiving Christ in Holy Communion 

 Receiving Christ through prayer and fellowship 

 Christ in you, the hope of glory 

Each study is based on a scripture passage, an audio CD of various 

discussions between Canon Simon Stanley (founder of Your course), Rt 

Revd Nick Bains (Bishop of Leeds), Margaret Sentamu, Revd Ken 

Howcroft (Former president Methodist Conference), and theologian 

Theodora Hawksley. The course material itself poses various points for 

further discussion, and various stimulating or provocative comments like 

òThe weekly repetition of the liturgy in a country church never stalesó-

Ronald Blythe, and òThe best things in life are free. The second best are 

very expensiveó - Coco Chanel. 

Do join Sue and myself, Monday lunchtimes or evenings in the Parish 

Centre, March 6, 13, 20, 27 and April 3. 
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Would you like to advertise in the 
magazine? 

 
Contact Mandy in the parish office  

616673 
parishoffice@tavychurch.eclipse.co.uk 
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The Bedford Hotel  

The Bedford ñ Tavistockõs 

favourite retreat 

A warm welcome awaits. 

Join us for: 

Morning Coffee  

Bar Lunch  

Sunday Lunch  

Dinner  

 

Tel 01822 613221 

www.bedford -hotel.co.uk  

           
 

Try the 
Toe Nail Cutting Service 
By qualified technician £10 

Note this service is not suitable for everyone 
 

 
 

Available at TASS Anchorage 
Centre on Wednesday and Bere 
Ferrers Church Hall on Friday. 

 
For an appointment  

call Pat on 07845 932597 
 or 01822 610262 

 

www.patwarne.com 

Also offering full 
Reflexology £25 

per hour 

 

Having Trouble 
Reaching Your Feet? 

 

 

Morris Bros  
Funeral 

Directors 
Established in 1870 

Your local independent Funeral Director is 

owned & run by the fifth generation of the 

Morris Family, Simon & Lucie Luke. We 
provide a qualified, professional & 

sensitive service to the people of 

Tavistock & surrounding areas. Simon & 
Lucie live on site at The Old Bedford 

Foundry providing you with a very 

personal service regardless of the time of 

day or night. Call for a 24 hour service on  

01822 612023 
The Old Bedford Foundry 

Lakeside, Tavistock PL19 0AZ 
 

Golden Charter Pre Paid Funeral Plans available 

www.morrisbros.co.uk 
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Tidings from Tavistock é 
 

THE PARISH GIVING SCHEME  
 

Following the recent presentation on the role of the Parish Giving Scheme, it 

is worth reflecting on the main points made in Katie Stevensonõs speech and 

in subsequent discussions with members of the congregation after the 

Service. 
 

Katie is the òMission Resources Adviseró for the Diocese of Exeter and a 

member of the Mission Resources Team who offer support to Parishes on 

fund raising.   
  
The Parish Giving Scheme was introduced by the Diocese of Gloucester in 

2008 and is being taken up nationally to provide a secure method of making 

regular donations to the church by direct debit.  For the church, it simplifies 

the accounts procedures, allows more accurate forecasting and reduces the 

significant amount of administration work that is carried out by volunteers. 
 

The cost of administering the scheme is absorbed by the Diocese as they 

consider the benefits outweigh making a charge.  
 

Your donation is deducted from your bank account on the 1st of the month 

and by the 15th the church receives the full amount including the Gift Aid Tax 

which equates to £2.50 for every £10 donated.  This compares with the 

present method of Standing Orders and Gift Aid envelopes where the 

donation is received immediately but the Tax is delayed, and this can be 

months, as the claims are prepared by volunteers in their own time. 
 

The scheme is able to fit a range of options to fit your budget in respect of 

giving Monthly, Quarterly or Annually and avoids the hassle of having to 

complete an envelope, making sure you have the cash available when you go 

to church, or what to do when not able to attend. 
 

If you do not feel comfortable not making a donation in the offertory bag 

because you have signed up to the PGS, tokens are available as you enter 

church for placing in the bag at the service, to express your act of offering. 
 

The application form provides the facility to agree to an automatic 

inflationary increase.  This is entirely your choice.  On the anniversary of 

joining the scheme you will receive a letter asking if you are happy to an 
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inflationary increase but in both situations  NO CHANGES WILL BE MADE  

WITHOUT  YOUR CONSENT.  
 

Whilst there is a preference for donations to be made through the Parish 

Giving Scheme you must feel comfortable with your chosen method of giving 

and whatever you decide, the Church says a big thank you. 
 

All donations go towards the running costs incurred by the Church.  As an 

example it costs £7300 to insure the Buildings, and whilst every effort is 

made to reduce expenditure the deficit currently stands at £20356. All 

options are being considered on how this can be reduced.  
 

If you have any query I hope you will not hesitate to contact me, but in the 

meantime I trust the foregoing will reassure you that by signing up to the 

Parish Giving Scheme you enable the church to have more accurate 

knowledge of its income and you also add further value to your donation. 
 

David Parkin 

Parish Giving Officer 

01822 614931 or parkincd@sky.com   January, 2017  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

We are needing a representative for Mission to Seafarers for the 
Mission of the Month in July. 
It is not arduous and requires the following:- 
The representative would be required to keep the information on the 
stand up to date by contact with the Seafarers Mission.  For July Parish 
Magazine an article is needed with any up to date news.  One is asked 
to contact those doing intercessions that month to request they 
include the prayers for the Mission to Seafarers.  Also as well as the 
stand there is an individual board for a display for whatever the 
Mission of the Month is.  We do hold a meeting 4 times a year usually 
held at Abbeyfield.  This is open to anyone and the representatives of 
the three Missions at the time are asked to bring any news and special 
prayers. 
Perhaps someone reading this will have an association with the Navy 
or just like to be part of this Mission of our Church.  If you would like 
to discuss this further, please contact me. 
Eileen Hooper.  eilvah@btinternet.com or 01822 618091  
or after the 9-45 am service on a Sunday  
or 10-30 am on a Wednesday.  Thank you.    
 

 

mailto:parkincd@sky.com
mailto:eilvah@btinternet.com
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Our thanks this month go to éé 
 

Sean Sweeney and the choir for their wonderful contribution 

to our church life over the festive season (and the rest of the 

year too). 

 

Visit of the Rt Revd Leonard Dawea, 

Bishop of Temotu 
 

Bishop Leonard is coming to England for a course for new bishops in 

Canterbury. During his time here, he will be visiting Tavistock over 

the weekend of the 10th to 12th February. During his time with us he 

will be visiting St Peterõs School, spending time with the local 
Companions of the Melanesian Brotherhood and seeing many old 

friends in the parish.  He will also preach at the Sunday services on 

Sunday 12th February at St Eustachiusõ.   
 

As you may know, Bishop Leonard spent a time here as curate, so it 

will be very good to see him again. He was consecrated and elected 

as the fifth Bishop of Temotu (Province of Melanesia) last year.  

There will be a chance to meet Bishop Leonard at a ôbring and 

shareõ lunch after the morning service on Sunday, 12 th  

February 12  pm for 1 2.30 pm in the Parish Centre . All are 

very warmly invited to attend.  There will be a list at the back of 

church for those wishing to sign up (please say what you are able to 

bring). 
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